MINUTES OF MEETING OF
TYRONE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
ADAMS COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA
March 2, 2022

The Board of Supervisors Meeting for Wednesday, March 2, 2022 was held at the Tyrone Township Municipal Building,
5280 Old Harrisburg Road, York Springs, PA 17372, Adams County, Pennsylvania.

Members Present: Chairman Russ Raub, Vice Chairman Mike Mosley, Supervisor Josh Fitting, Secretary Sydney McFadden
Others in Attendance: Rosalie Dashoff, Tom Eyler, Dave Weidner, Mark Fulton, Denny Brownawell

Call to Order: Raub called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

Pledge of Allegiance: Raub led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes:
Fitting made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 23, 2022 Board of Supervisors meeting. Mosley seconded
the motion. A vote was taken and the motion carried unanimously.

Public Comments on Board of Supervisors Meeting Agenda: None

Organizational Announcements:

e Heidlersburg Area Civic Association Fire Department: The Township has yet to receive a reply from its letter to
the Officers and Members of Heidlersburg Area Civic Association Fire Department. Ms. Dashoff provided that at
the Department’s meeting last evening, it was indicated that the letter is in its final draft and should be mailed to
the Township shortly.

e Township Facilities Well: TNT Underground Contracting, Inc. inspected the leak issue with the Township’s water
line yesterday. The Township was hoping to receive a quote from TNT in time for tonight’s meeting, but has yet to
receive one. The Township has been told by TNT that like every other contractor at this time, it is extremely busy,
so it may be another two (2) weeks before the Township is able to have the issue resolved.

e Township Vehicles: The Township’s 2007 Sterling plow truck has been returned from the repair shop and will
undergo a load test as soon as tomorrow. There is a possibility that the hydraulic pump may need to be adjusted
based upon how it reacts to the underload.

e  Waste Collection: The Township has been responding to callers requesting information and guidance on what they
should do if they wish to continue their waste hauling services with Waste Management (WM). The Township has
been suggesting that callers contact WM because as stated in a prior meeting, the Township has already contacted
WM regarding this request and their response was that this topic would be discussed at a later time. As a result,
the Township has no information to offer to those that wish to continue service with WM. The Township heard
today from one of its good residents that they contacted WM by phone inquiring to how they can continue their
service perhaps on a subscription basis. WM responded that they are continuing to provide services to the
Township under contract, so therefore there is no subscription model available with WM.

e Township Newsletter: Recently the Township sent out a Township Newsletter. Hopefully everyone that is a
resident and/or owns real property in the Township has now received the Newsletter.

Old Business:

Training and Appreciation Dinner:
The Board made arrangements for the Training and Appreciation Dinner.

Drug Takeback Day:

Raub made a motion for the Township to participate in a shared drug takeback day with Biglerville Borough on April 30,
2022 from 10:00 AM — 2:00 PM at a location in Biglerville, PA. Mosley seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the
motion carried unanimously.




New Business:

Usage of Constable:

Mr. Fulton addressed the Board with his concerns related to the potential liability of the Constable delivering Notices of
Violation to property owners that were not compliant with having their on-lot septic systems inspected at the frequency
required by Ordinance 2016-01 and the Constable being listed as a point of contact for Ordinance 2021-02 violations.

Mr. Brownawell addressed the Board with his concerns related to the Constable delivering Notices of Violation and the
Constable being listed as a point of contact for Ordinances 2021-01 and 2021-02 violations.

Mr. Weidner addressed the Board with his concerns related to Ordinances 2021-01 and 2021-02 and the Constable being a
Township Supervisor.

This matter has been tabled to the March 16, 2022 Board meeting agenda.

N95 Masks:

Mosley made a motion to make masks optional at the Township Facilities effective March 16, 2022. Fitting seconded the
motion. A vote was taken with Mosley and Fitting voting in favor of the motion and Raub voting against the motion. The
motion carried.

Active Subdivision/Land Development Plans (Informational Only)
- Hillandale Site 3 Land Development Plan: Action Deadline May 30, 2022

Meetings:
Tyrone Township Planning Commission Meeting March 10, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, 5280 Old Harrisburg

Road, York Springs
Tyrone Township Board of Supervisors Meeting March 16, 2022 at 6:00 PM at the Township Building, 5280 Old Harrisburg
Road, York Springs

Public Participation:

e Mr. Weidner commented that the Board is irresponsible for withdrawing from the Adams County Northeast
Quadrant formed for the purposes of awarding a joint waste collection contract because Waste Connections’
subscription price for waste collection is $90.00 per quarter. Raub responded that Mr. Weidner and everyone may
choose to subscribe to Waste Connections or any other waste hauler. A discussion was held between the Board,
McFadden, and Mr. Weidner regarding waste collection.

e Mr. Weidner commented that this year, he noticed that the Township plowed the roads two or three hours after
snow had already fallen and suggested that the Township plow the roads in a quicker window of time.

e Mr. Weidner suggested that the Township repaint the lines on the roads. Raub responded that the Township uses
a portion of its liquid fuels monies to paint lines on the roads and because people purchase less and less liquid fuel
each year, the Township receives less and less money to fund road projects. The Township has to stretch its liquid
fuels monies each year to cover all of its road projects and because of this, the Township cannot do as many road
projects as it used to. Because the Township secured via a public bid an extremely good value for seal coating last
year, it used some of its liquid fuels monies allotted for line painting, on seal coating. A portion of this year’s liquid
fuels monies will be used for line painting, exclusively double lines, on Township roads due to Commonwealth of
Pennsylvania regulations.

Executive Session:
The Board adjourned to an Executive Session due to personnel matters at 8:35 PM and recessed at 11:03 PM. No decisions
were rendered.




Adjournment:
Mosley made a motion to adjourn at 11:04 PM and Fitting seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion carried
unanimously.




